PUT ON RAAB STATIONARY
DRAFT—FOR WG MEMBERS SUGGESTED IMPROVEMENTS IN REDLINE BY July 31

Date:

July 23, 2013

To:

Mike Wallerstein, MA DPU (Hearing Officer on D.P.U. 11-75)

From:

Dr. Jonathan Raab (MA DG WG Facilitator)

Subject:
Centralized On-Line Application and Reporting Process
The purpose of this memo is to update the DPU on the progress being made by the DG Working Group,  and the utilities’ information tracking and reporting of DG interconnections applications, and to request an extension on making any recommendations regarding the possible establishment of a centralized on-line application and reporting process until the end of 2013.

The utilities have been including in their monthly reports to DOER by the 15th of each month, for some time now, data using a new and more-detailed template reflective of the changes in the tariff for all new projects.  For existing projects, the utilities are in the process of updating these records whenever a new project moves to a new stage in the interconnection review process.  Simultaneously, the utilities are in the process of identifying projects that are no longer active in the application process and removing them from their application queues.
Over the past two months, DG applicants have been given an opportunity to spot check the dates in the utilities’ data tracking systems and report back (through DOER) any inconsistencies regarding their records/recollection with respect to the dates recorded in the utilities’ tracking systems.  The utilities are in the process of looking into those inconsistencies and reporting back to the Working Group at its August meeting.  We anticipate using the findings from this exercise to continue to improve each utility’s information tracking and reporting systems, as well as improve communications between utilities and applicants around completion dates and next steps.
The utilities have also been spending significant time and effort figuring out an efficient way to operationalize the clock-stopping feature of the tracking system which allows the utility to track the time an application is being processed by a utility vs. when the clock is stopped because something is needed from an applicant before the utility can proceed (e.g., information, signature, money, etc.).  The utilities report that this particular aspect of the information tracking system is proving challenging to effectively automate.

Given where things are currently at in terms of fully implementing the information tracking and reporting system at each utility, as well as the other tasks the Working Group has undertaken (including working diligently on a group study process and a potential enforcement mechanism--although the latter is at the Department’s request and not part of the Working Group’s original workplan), the Working Group has not yet begun to analyze or discuss the merits of a centralized on-line application and reporting process.  We propose to take this issue up in the Fall and report back to the Department with any recommendations by the end of 2013.

Please let us know if you have any questions or if there is a problem with this change in schedule with respect to this issue.

